PUBLIC NOTICE Notice of Public Hearing On the Tentative Budget for the Village of Orchard Park, Inc. 2024-2025

PLEASE TAKE NOTICE that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Orchard Park, Inc. will hold a public hearing on the Tentative Budget for the Fiscal Year beginning June 1, 2024 and ending May 31, 2025.

The hearing will be held on April 8, 2024 at 7:00 pm, in the Municipal Center, 4295 South Buffalo Street, Orchard Park, New York for the purpose of hearing suggestions or objections of any interested taxpayers. A copy of such budget will be on file by April 1, in the Village Clerk's office during business hours for inspection.

The meeting room is wheelchair accessible. Those needing special arrangements should call the Village Clerk's office at 662-9327.

Pursuant to Section 5-508 of Village Law, the annual salaries of the Mayor and Trustees are as follows:

Mayor - \$9,950 Deputy Mayor - \$6,975 Trustees -\$4,975

Dated: March 11, 2024 Orchard Park, New York

Mary Beth Jensen Village Clerk-Treasurer Village of Orchard Park